
 

    
    

          

      

 

 
 

  
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

  
 

   
   

    
 

 
  

   
  

  
   

 

      
   

        
    

   
 

   
 

     
  

 

BY EMAIL 

March 21, 2024 

Daliana Coban 
Director, Regulatory Applications & Business Support 
Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited 
14 Carlton Street 
Toronto ON  M5B 1K5 
regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com 

Dear Ms. Coban: 

Re: Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (Toronto Hydro) 
2025-2029 Custom Rate Application for Electricity Distribution Rates and 
Charges – Redaction of Non-Relevant Information in Interrogatory
Response 1A-CCC-1, Appendix D 
OEB File Number: EB-2023-0195 

On March 11, 2024, Toronto Hydro filed its responses to interrogatories as part of this 
proceeding in accordance with Procedural Order No. 1. Interrogatory 1A-CCC-1 
requested, among other items, all materials provided to Toronto Hydro’s Board of 
Directors with respect to this application. 

In response to Interrogatory 1A-CCC-1, Toronto Hydro has produced a document titled 
“Customer Engagement & Rate Application Update” (1A-CCC-1 Appendix D). Pursuant 
to the OEB’s Practice Direction on Confidential Filings, Toronto Hydro has proposed to 
redact pages 2 to 13 and pages 28 to 32 of 1A-CCC-1 Appendix D on the basis that the 
pages are not relevant because they do not relate to the application and contain 
information on more general topics. 

The OEB requires further information regarding these proposed redactions: 

a) Please confirm that no aspects of the proposed redactions were causative, in any 
way, to the proposals in the application. 
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b) Are any of the proposed redactions proprietary information to Toronto Hydro, or a 
third party? If so, which pages? 

c) For the proposed redactions to pages 28 to 32, please indicate if the source 
information is publicly available. Please explain. 

d) As the proposed redactions are described as “not relevant” to the application, 
please confirm the associated cost of this work was not proposed for recovery by 
consumers. In other words, please indicate whether 100% of the cost for 
preparing 1A-CCC-1 Appendix D was, or was not, proposed for recovery in the 
application. 

Please submit a response to this letter by March 28, 2024. The OEB will consider the 
information provided by Toronto Hydro in its determination of whether the pages 
proposed to be redacted from 1A-CCC-1 Appendix D are relevant to the proceeding. 

Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to the Case Manager, Thomas 
Eminowicz at Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca. The Board’s toll-free number is 1-888-632-
6273. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c: Charles Keizer, ckeizer@torys.com 
Arlen Sternberg, asternberg@torys.com 

mailto:Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca
mailto:ckeizer@torys.com
mailto:asternberg@torys.com
mailto:asternberg@torys.com
mailto:ckeizer@torys.com
mailto:Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca

		2024-03-21T14:51:24-0400
	Nancy Marconi




